SUBJECT: Response to Panel's Report -Q2 DATE: August 16, 2022

FROM: MTPD - Chief Michael L. Anzall-

THRU: WMATA Board of Directors
GM/CEO — Mr. Randy Clarke
EVP/COOQO - Mr. Brian Dwyer
FOP — Chair Colin Dorrity

TO: Investigations Review Panel — Chair Don Nuckols

| want to thank you and the members of the Investigations Review Panel for your
continued support of the Metro Transit Police Department (MTPD). The department
appreciates your feedback regarding this quarter's review and will continue to
strengthen our community engagement. The following are a broad range of MTPD
activities and programs that help build community trust and improve community
relations:

e In 2022, MTPD sworn officers will be issued Active Bystander for Law
Enforcement (ABLE) refresher through In-service training.

¢ In 2022, through MIR, all sworn officers will be provided with Mental Health
First-Aid training which will be provide tools for interacting with persons in

crisis.
Metro e MTPD’s Homeless Outreach Team continues to engage our non-
Transit destination riders through outreach partnerships with charitable
Police organizations where food and clothing are provided to those in need.

Department

e MTPD’s Community Services Bureau (CSB) is in the process of retaining
mental health professionals to respond to mental health crisis.

e MTPD's CSB has initiated a Youth Programs Initiative where MTPD
members will provide training in the arts, sports/health, mentorship,
education, and college/career readiness to the region’s youth.

MTPD continues to build and maintain community trust through ethical decision
making and transparency.
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